July 14 cheer booster meeting

President's report

Camp is pushed back and is home camp

Treasurer's

We've spent 1863 \$ sub fundraiser Middle school poms 169 Deposit for sub fundraiser 742 total gained \$23,602.38 is current balance

Committee updates

Fundraising – ultimate sub \$920 total, a portion goes to athletes 13 ppl participated Pura vida bracelets are ready to ship. We bought 400 and had to buy ahead of time. A bit of a gamble. Each cheerleader should sell at least 10. 1500 profit projected for poms varsity.

Maybe christmas tree ornament fundraiser w cheerleader pictures, glitter inside; and maroon and gray ribbon on the hanger.

An apparrel order is coming.

Terrance embroidery did makeup bags and hangers that we gave as gifts for athletes at the end of the year last year. She did similar for TJ with respect to sweatshirts, etc. Maroon bathtowel, handtowel, washcloth with name embroidered?

Non-profits can sell calendars for 18K.

We're trying to become one. We need money to do it. A lawyer would be best.

Nationals would take 10K.

Car wash?

27 HS athletes, 25 middle school

Are we planning a little lions youth camp?

There's a concern for safety with last minute semi-notification DURING practice that practice may let out early, last minute cancellation of practice that's not properly communicated to parents, moving-target surveys (some on instagram, others on band app) on which only a

fraction of cheerleaders respond about ability to go to practice, etc. There's a concern that athletes are being set up for failure, albeit unwittingly, through lack of consistency with practice. The competitions are expensive, and we believe that practice should be held for those who attend. We pay for coaches to attend comps, coach earns salary, and we pay for our kids to attend camps and comps.

Phtotos – we need access to group photos as a booster club. He provided to Tracey Binkley with all pics needed.

Athletes should get uniforms on August 1.

We emailed to VJM to book 1 of 3 possible photo dates.

"Hi Jim,

Hope you are well! We had very positive feedback about your work last year of course. Would you be willing and able to take our cheerleading pictures again? We are hoping for August 12 at 6:30pm to start at Memorial Field. If not, maybe August 8th at 6:30pm. Our third choice would be August 15 at 3pm. You'd know best about lighting on those times. Thanks so much in advance for any response!

Take care!

Sincerely,

Dana"